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Halifax Regional Police

1 Green Rd. Box. 5

Dartmouth NS

B3A 1N9

Mr. Owen Clarke,


It has come to our attention that you have been in contact with a convicted criminal we are currently pursuing. She is rather sneaky and very efficient at evading the law. We have had some leads that she may live in Fort McMurray. Until now we have been unable to confirm these suspicions.


We write to you to ask you for your help in apprehending this criminal. Given your relationship with the alleged criminal we understand that you will need some reasoning as to why it is important that we apprehend this vicious criminal once and for all. Her first flirt with the law came back in the summer of 2004. She traveled to Nova Scotia to visit some relatives. While visiting her uncle in Nova Scotia she committed her first crime on record. Her uncle contacted us with the details of the crime and we subsequently arrested her. After intense interrogation she confessed to her crime. It was not a pretty sight. We lost a good officer that day. The mental duress he suffered that day broke him. He has since been to committed to a Nova Scotia mental heath facility.


I will now give you the details of her crime. Her Uncle called us about the theft of his beloved fork. Although the fork had little monetary value, it was worth its weight in gold with sentimental value. The uncle lost many nights of sleep and many meals over his missing fork. The alleged criminal claims that she left in the rental car that she was driving in Nova Scotia. Unfortunately the rental car company never found the fork. The alleged criminal was then convicted on grand theft fork. On the way to the women’s prison she escaped and made it on a plane destined to Alberta. The RCMP laughed at us when we asked them to pursue her to Alberta over a fork. But it is not a laughing matter to her Uncle.


It is now 2006. We have obtained surveillance data that the convicted criminal was in Nova Scotia again. This time her uncle reported a black handled spoon missing. Once again the utensil has no monetary value, only sentimental value.


Mr. Clarke we ask that you turn the criminal in to us so that we can prosecute the suspected criminal and serve justice on behalf of her Uncle, who by the way has not enjoyed a bowl of ice cream since he noticed his favorite spoon missing. Please contact me (Sgt. John Steeves) at the Halifax Regional Police by calling 1-902-463-3558

Sincerely,

Sgt. John Steeves
